January 14, 2025

On January 14, 2025, the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance along with
attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Lynn swore in Roxanne Meyer and Renee Hart to begin their term as town council members. Roxanne welcomed Renee to the board. Roxanne
Meyer was elected as President for 2025 and Josh Combs was elected as Vice President. Monthly meeting dates and times will remain on the
second Tuesday of each month at 7pm.

Jerad Amos was present to discuss the Recreational baseball/softball league with council. He presented a list of the group that has organized to
run the program. Council accepted the group contingent upon a contract agreement.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted.

The Nobel, LLC property was inspected on December 9*. The report suggested that the property be demolished. Council will seek an asbestos
inspection to determine next steps.

Randall brought concerns about the amount the town continues to spend on dumpsters, including recycling. Many people abuse both. In an
effort to reduce the amount being spent, council unanimously agreed to no longer have dumpsters of any kind for resident use beginning in
February.

John Brower passed his water license exam. Council approved a $1/hour raise effective immediately.

Sarah requested to add cameras to the community room. The one camera is not enough to see the damage that renters are continuing to cause
to the hall. She presented a quote from Randall Benjamin to expend the current system. Council requested quotes from Total Tech and Ben
Lawhorn. This will be discussed at the next meeting.

Holly’s printer needs replaced. She suggested taking the one from Bayleigh’s desk and getting a larger replacement for town hall. Sarah
received a quote from the Office Shop as suggested by Total Tech. Council unanimously approved the purchase.

THA Properties has reached out to see if a parcel of land had been previously vacated by the town. It was determined that the land in question
has not been vacated.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 8:13 p.m.
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